Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00pm, 15th February 2016, at the Village Hall, Pentyrch.

PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Philippa Hill-John, Jeanette Troughton, John Harrison, Nikki Howard, Sandie Rosser, Christine Priday, Wynford Ellis Owen, Chris James, Brynmor Jones & Sara Pickard 
ALSO PRESENT: -
County Councillor 
Gavin Hill-John (Pentyrch & GYG) & Fenella Bowden (Birchgrove)
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors
Graham Thomas & Clare Bath 

The Chairman asked that the Clerk write to Craig & Clare Williams congratulating them on the birth of their daughter Amelia Mary Williams.  Clerk to arrange
136
Police Matters
There were no Police Officers present and the Councillors had no reports for passing on to the Police.  Cllr Howard queried when the next PACT meetings were and was advised that they would be in March although the exact dates were not yet known.
137
County Council Matters 
County Councillor Gavin Hill-John began by referring to the Creigiau Quarry Planning application, which was entering a phase of waiting for responses from the applicants and Highways.  He hoped Cllr Graham Thomas would be able to attend the meeting, as he had more information available however it was unlikely that the application would not go before the Committee before May 2016.  He went on to advise the meeting that the installation of the vehicle activated speed signs was now imminent, as part of an overall package of traffic control considerations.  Currently new traffic regulations were being developed for Pentyrch, especially with regards to extending the weight restrictions to include Church Road, Star Lane and Mountain Road.  The process will take 6 – 9 months as the legal team at CCC need to ensure the regulations are followed properly.  There will also be a review of signage and access through Main Road and Garth Hill, GYG.  Cllr Gavin Hill-John went on to advise that it was in the pipeline that the 20 mph area in Pentyrch would change to a 20 mph zone, which would enable offences of speeding to be enforced.  A similar exercise would take place in Main Road, GYG
He then turned to the issue of School Lane, GYG, and advised that he had had a meeting with the Cabinet member, Cllr Ramesh Patel, and the County Officer Matt Wakelam in relation to School Lane.  It was now intended that the site would be subject to investigatory work over the next few months to install full drainage along the line of the wood to allow a footpath to be created with a tarmac surface.  There would be drainage under the footpath to ensure the surface was not washed away.  The road itself would be scraped back to remove pot-holes and then levelled with a recycled aggregate material, which is designed for motor vehicle usage.  There would also be drainage ditches to take the water off the road surface.  Cllr Gavin Hill-John intended going through the plans in more detail with those who will be most affected and he stated that residents would receive details of the plans.  He felt the scheme would provide adequate drainage, the surface of the road would retain its rural character, there would be posts separating the footpath from the road surface and there would be a safe route to School.  He also added that drainage issues beyond the immediate problem would be looked at as well to ensure that solving one problem did not create another.  He pointed out that he had an engineering background and felt that, whilst there were more details to come, the scheme provided a workable solution to resolve issues on both sides
In response to a question from Cllr Howard, Cllr Gavin Hill-John advised that the time scales were weather dependent but it was hoped to commence the work of investigating the design engineering solution in 6 – 8 weeks followed by implementation of the scheme.  Whilst the final costs were not yet known, the scheme would be fully funded by CCC and was the best scheme available which, in theory, alleviates all the concerns raised on both sides.  Cllr Priday asked where the recycled aggregate had been used before locally and Cllr Gavin Hill-John promised to find out.
He then turned to the campaign launched for a referendum to decide whether Cardiff should have a democratically elected Mayor.  Cllr Gavin Hill-John introduced Cllr Fenella Bowden who is an Independent Councillor representing the Birchgrove area.  Cllr Bowden addressed the meeting stating that the campaign for a referendum was officially launched on 12th February and the opportunity to consider this only came up once every five years.  The campaign was to persuade a minimum of 25,000 people to sign up to the request for a referendum.  The request for a referendum only meant that the voters of Cardiff would decide whether they were in favour or against having a democratically elected Mayor.  If they voted in favour of having a democratically elected Mayor then a date would be set, possibly to coincide with local Elections in 2017, to allow voters to choose a Mayor.  If the referendum decided against having a democratically elected Mayor then the opportunity to do so would be lost for another five years.  Cllr Bowden went on to explain that the election of a Mayor would not replace the Lord Mayor, which is a ceremonial role that concentrated on charitable causes.  It was, however, an opportunity for voters to choose the leader of the Council, as opposed to the leader being chosen by the majority party.  This would avoid the tribalism endemic within political parties.  There were directly elected mayors in London and Bristol and many other cities were also considering this move.  She urged the meeting to sign up in favour of the referendum in the interest of greater democracy.  It was also an opportunity to keep CCC as one Authority rather than being forced to merge with other Council(s).  Cllr Gavin Hill-John added his support to Cllr Bowden’s presentation saying that it was a chance to remove the political aspect from the leader of the Council and, at the same time, make him/her more accountable to the electorate.
Cllr James queried several aspects of the process and learned that the full details could be found at www.mayorforcardiff.wales; the selection of candidates would be similar to the election of the Police Commissioners, allowing independents to become the Mayor.  He was also advised that whilst the Echo had been briefed by CCC that the cost was likely to be £500,000, the costs to Bristol had been only £180,000 in a city 3 times the size of Cardiff.  Cllr Bowden pointed out that the money was already in the budget for a referendum and election and that there should, in theory, be a saving as both the current leader, deputy leader, cabinet members and leaders of the opposition received a top up on the incomes for their positions and this should disappear under this proposal.  In addition the staff and offices were already in place. 
Cllr Gavin Hill-John advised Cllr Harrison that he had just received an email advising him that the kerbs outside the School were being replaced with dropped kerbs and a crossing.
Cllr Stuart Thomas advised members that he had received an email from Cllr Graham Thomas regarding the Tarmac application and that Cllr Graham Thomas was delayed at a budget meeting at CCC, although he hoped to arrive later.
138
Public Session 
There were about 25 members of the public present and Mr Phil Shone, School Lane, GYG, told the meeting that he had come initially to talk about School Lane and specifically what he had read in the January Minutes of the Council.  However, he welcomed the news from CCC regarding the proposed footpath.  He cautioned that any improvement to the lane itself would result in increased traffic and higher speeds and that would be contrary to a safe route to school.  Doug Castle, GYG resident, suggested that speed humps would keep the speed down.  Julian Wilkes, School Lane, GYG, advised that the material to be used would not be suitable for speed humps and pointed out the material would be the same as that used outside Garth Tyres.  He went on to say that GYG was promised a footpath this time last year and that should have been completed by August 2015.  He felt that this scheme was a further prevarication.
Barbara Rodd, Pentyrch resident, introduced herself as the President of Pentyrch Village Hall which had been in existence since 1976 and was run as a trust by a Management Committee.  The PCC, as the ground landlords and corporate trustees were ultimately in charge of the PVH.  The AGM was coming up and there was no obvious candidate to replace the Chairman who was standing down.  She went on to explain that her presence at the public session was to inform the PCC of the situation and the PCC’s responsibility to, if necessary, provide a Chairman.  She made the point that the role was fundamental to the smooth running of the village.
Sara Thorne, School Lane, GYG, pointed out that if the promised footpath had been laid last spring it would have washed away by now.  She went on to say that it cannot be just a path that is put in as the need is there to improve the drainage and surface of the road, to prevent water running into the properties.  She went on to say that the social media campaign had started up again with posts stating that the cost for the full scheme would be £¼ million and that CCC would not pay.  She pointed out that CCC had always said they would pay for the footpath.  Sascha Wilkes, School Lane, GYG, advised the meeting that the figure of £¼ million was not plucked out of the air but was the result of two estimates received for the work described.
139
Matters Arising from the Public Session 
Cllr James referred to the development highlighted by Cllr Gavin Hill-John and also referred to within the public session by residents of GYG relating to School Lane.  He pointed out that the previous PCC meeting had voted to back Cllr Gavin Hill-John’s efforts to resurrect the full upgrade of School Lane.  He felt that this decision was in conflict with the news that Cllr Hill-John had now delivered and that the motion, previously agreed, needed to be either withdrawn or amended.  Cllr Philippa Hill-John did not agree and felt that the PCC needed to support a solution.  Cllr Priday pointed out that that was not what was recorded in the Minutes, which is a legal document.  This provoked a discussion and the Chairman made clear the options open to Councillors.  Cllr Philippa Hill-John proposed supporting the outline details provided by Cty Cllr Gavin Hill-John in relation to School Lane.  This was seconded by Cllr Owen and agreed.  Cllr James added that there was a need for the PCC to be absolutely clear to avoid ill-informed criticism. 
There were no other matters arising and all the members of the public and County Cllrs Gavin Hill-John & Fenella Bowden left the room.
140
Clerk’s report, Item 2 ~ CRAMC / PCC Committee Meeting

The Chairman brought forward Item 2 of the Clerk’s report in order to accommodate a presentation by members of CRAMC.  Colin Belward, the Chairman, opened the presentation by explaining the broad outline of what they were trying to achieve, before handing over to Simon Titman of the Creigiau Carnival who gave a PowerPoint presentation.  Simon Titman introduced Glyn Jones, the Vice-Chair of Creigiau 23 and a Chartered Building Surveyor and also Colin Pryce a retired director of BAM Nuttall and Chartered Civil Engineer.  Simon Titman went on to talk about the proposed developments, namely: extend and enhance the current pavilion, install a perimeter running/walking track with exercise stations and install a permanent 6-a-side football pitch and all weather sports area.  

Extending the sports pavilion would enable two sports clubs to use the facilities simultaneously, incorporate disabled access and provide community space for hire by local groups for meetings and functions.  A permanent running/walking track provides safe, traffic free, exercise and enables use of less well-drained areas of the field.  An all-weather multi-sports area would be the only one of its type in the PCC area and would encourage use by sports clubs and schools throughout the area.  The benefits would be the generation of revenue to help maintain the building, new and existing facilities and the field and open spaces.  There would also be more frequent use of the facilities during the evenings and a reduction in the opportunity for vandalism.  Simon Titman went on to outline where it was intended to seek funding for the plans and this included Sports Wales, Health Wales, ALF, Lottery Fund and the Football Foundation.  Support for the project had already been received from Kevin Brennan MP, Mark Drakeford AM, Ceri Richards (Sport Wales), Steve Morris (CCC Sports & Leisure), Andrew Gardiner (Neighbourhood Sports Co-ordinator), Creigiau 23 and Rhodri Edwards (Fields in Trust).
Simon Titman stated that what they were seeking from the PCC was (a) support for the initiative; (b) partnership and (c) a rolling lease of circa 25 years.  The next step was to confirm the support from the PCC then obtain outline costs, finalise the initial business plan, continue the investigation of funding sources, plan engagement of funding sources and then review and approve the business plan.  As far as timescales were concerned, it was hoped that funding for the perimeter path could be in place by the end of September 2016 and the path complete by the end of 2016.  In relation to the Pavilion it was intended to fund raise throughout 2016/2017, submit plans by the end of 2016 and complete the build by the end of 2018.  In relation to the 6 a side football pitch it was hoped this would be completed by the end of 2019.
Cllr James told the presentation team that he thought the plans sounded like a fantastic idea and advised that he coached an U/8 football team and had travelled all over the CCC & RCT area to find all-waether training facilities.  He felt that the quickest revenue source was the all-weather football pitch, as it did not always require changing facilities, especially for the younger players.  This provoked a discussion with concerns being raised by Councillors into insurance and legal costs as well as the affect the re-opening of the quarry may have.  Cllr Stuart Thomas felt that the first step was for CRAMC to acquire a legal entity in order to be able to take on a rolling lease, apply for grants and other sources of funding and a discussion ensued over this topic.  Councillors were generally very supportive with Cllr Owen congratulating the presentation team on a ‘sterling job’ especially in view of the likelihood of increased housing and population in Creigiau.  Cllr Owen proposed that the PCC accept the presentation and support it in principle.  This was seconded by Cllr James and agreed by all.
Cllr Stuart Thomas thanked Colin Belward, Simon Titman, Glyn Jones and Colin Pryce for their attendance and presentation.  The Chairman also advised Colin Belward that the unresolved issues regarding the ‘Memorandum of Understanding’ would be the subject of a Committee meeting of the in the near future.
141
To consider a Village Plan
Cllr Howard asked whether Council would set a date for the inaugural meeting of all the Councillors involved in the formation of the Village Plan.  She went on to propose that the first meeting should take place at the Council Offices at 7pm on Monday 22nd February 2016.  The Clerk advised that, according to the Minutes, there was no individual Councillor named as being part of the Committee.  The following Councillors then offered to attend the inaugural meeting, namely, Cllrs John Harrison, Chris Priday, Nikki Howard, Chris James and Stuart Thomas.  Cllr Wynford Ellis Owen, as the Vice-Chairman, advised he was unable to attend on that date owing to a previous engagement.  
Cllr Priday proposed that any Councillor who put their name forward should come up with a shopping list of what they would like to see in their village in 20 years’ time, as a method of focussing on the future needs of the Community.  Cllr Howard advised members that she had been trawling the internet looking at Village Plans all over the country in an attempt to identify good practice and, by way of an example, any new people moving into to the area should receive a welcome pack from the Community Council advising of basic issues such as days for bin collections, etc.
The Clerk advised he would email all Councillors on Thursday 18th February to remind them of the meeting in case any other Councillor wished to attend.  Clerk to arrange
142
To receive the Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 21st December 2015
The minutes were proposed by Cllr Owen, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman.  
143
Matters Arising
Paragraph 130.3
Cllr Howard raised the issue of the web-site which had still not been updated.  The Clerk advised that he had spoken to IT Pie that morning and they were still investigating why it was proving difficult to update the web-site.  Cllr Howard felt that items such as the Minutes and Planning were not getting out to the public and suggested that, as an alternative, they be placed onto FaceBook by Deb Hunt.  The Clerk advised he would chase this up.  Clerk to arrange
Paragraph 130.1

Cllr Priday raised the issue of the cost of taking away the Council’s rubbish and queried whether consideration had been given to any other supplier.  The Chairman and Clerk both advised that enquiries were made with Smiths of Gloucester but they could not provide the recycling or composting facility that CCC were offering and which, as a Community Council, we should be promoting.

There were no other matters arising

144
To receive the Minutes of the Web-site Committee Meeting held on 1st February 2016
The minutes were proposed by Cllr Howard, seconded by Cllr Owen and agreed by all.  
145
Matters Arising
Cllr Owen advised Council the name of the Company that he had used for his own professional web-site and who had quoted a cost of £250 to set the web-site up plus £15 per month to administrate the web-site.  There was a general discussion regarding this quotation and of the need for 3 tenders.  The Clerk would confirm the exact requirements of the Financial Regulations in due course but, in the meantime, the sums being considered did not require three or more tenders, although this was considered best practice.  Cllr James felt that if the Company was reputable and had given good service to Cllr Owen’s business then the PCC should go with them.  Cllr Howard proposed that the web-site be professionally redeveloped by Contractor A; this was seconded by Cllr Philippa Hill-John and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
146
Clerk’s Report
146.1 

Creigiau Cricket Club
The Clerk explained the proposal to members and it provoked a considerable discussion with Cllr Owen foremost in the opposition to the scheme to obtain a Club Premises certificate in order to sell alcohol to players and spectators at Cricket matches.  Cllr Owen proposed that the request from Creigiau Cricket Club be rejected; this was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed by the majority present.  Clerk to arrange
146.2

CRAMC / PCC Committee Meeting
This issue had been dealt with at Paragraph 140 ante.
146.3

Monolith Plaque Tenders
The Council were advised by the Clerk of details of the three tenders received to supply a plaque for the monolith on Ael y Bryn, Pentyrch, which commemorates the granting of Village Green status to the area on 16th July 2014.  The tenders were (A)~£450 (black granite); (B)~£375 (directly inscribed)
; (C)~£712 (dark grey granite) or £635 (black granite).  The Council preferred the directly inscribed option and Cllr Howard proposed acceptance of Contractor B; this was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
146.4 

Automatic Pension Enrolment
The Clerk advised members of the work carried out by his locum in relation to identifying the best pension provider for Council staff and Council agreed that the National Employment Savings Trust (NEST) should be selected.  Clerk to arrange
146.5

Memorial Park Upgrade

The Clerk advised the members of the two tenders he had received in relation to the upgrade needed for Memorial Park.  Councillors were of the opinion that both Companies offered similar products at similar prices and that it was difficult to objectively choose between them.  It was agreed that the final decision would rest with the Clerk as to who he could persuade to offer more for the monies available.  Clerk to arrange
146.6

Renewal of Membership of One Voice Wales

It was agreed to renew the Council’s membership to One Voice Wales.  Clerk to arrange
146.7

Waste Collections at Council Offices and Bronllwyn Graveyard

The Clerk advised that the Waste Collections agreed at the last meeting were now up and running.

146.8

Visit by Pentyrch Guides to the Museum

Members agreed to Deb Hunt opening up the office for the guides to attend on a Tuesday evening in March 2016.  Clerk to arrange
146.9

Improving access to the library/museum

Members agreed to Deb Hunt opening the library and museum, for the benefit of those who could not access the Council offices during its normal opening times, as a pilot scheme on a Monday evening and a Saturday morning.  Cllr Priday volunteered to attend and help and Cllr James said that he would speak to the Head teacher at Pentyrch School to encourage use by the school of the facilities.  Clerk to arrange
146.10

S.137 (Rest Centre monies) Grant to Pentyrch Bowls Club
The Clerk explained the predicament the Bowls Club were in with regards to the £2,000 S.137 grant awarded to them from the residual Rest Centre monies and agreed that the Clerk could pay this money over in a series of smaller amounts to assist the Bowls Club in maintaining their cash flow.  The Clerk agreed to monitor the amounts paid over so as not to exceed the sum awarded.  Clerk to arrange
146.11

Creigiau Quarry

The Clerk advised members that he had only received once response to his draft letter and that had been that day from Michael Rees, (Pentyrch resident and Planning Consultant).  He felt that all the points Mr Rees made were valid and recommended that Council adopt the amended letter, suggested by Mr Rees, as the PCC’s follow-up letter to CCC (Planning) regarding the Tarmac planning application for Creigiau Quarry.  The Clerk pointed out he had only circulated this letter that morning and would not have expected all Councillors to have read it.  He suggested that he delayed submitting the response to CCC until Thursday 18th February to give all members an opportunity to read the letter and come back to the Clerk with any suggested amendments.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
147
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £9,751.51p and receipts of £1,669.10p were recorded for January 2016.  Acceptance of the figures was proposed by Cllr Owen; seconded by Cllr Hill-John and agreed by all.  

148
Correspondence
(2.2.16) Cllr Priday pointed out that there were some typographical errors in the list of Correspondence, namely Sally Ellis not Sam Ellis and Norma Procter not Norma Prosser.  The Clerk agreed to amend these mistakes.  Clerk to arrange
(21.1.16) Cllr John Harrison congratulated the Chairman at being chosen to attend a Buckingham Palace Garden Party.
(19.1.16) Cllr Stuart Thomas drew Council’s attention to the correspondence from the County Court Money Claims Court, which arose when solicitors acting for a claimant, following the accident at the Creigiau Carnival in 2012, had erroneously added Pentyrch Community Council and Cllr Stuart Thomas as defendants in the action.  This has subsequently transpired to have been a mistake but the process of removing the names from the Court records is arduous and bureaucratic.  Cllr Stuart Thomas took the opportunity of reminding Councillors that they are jointly and severally liable for any acts of the Council and was the reason great care was taken in the deliberations of Council.  He further felt that for future events, in addition to the council having sight of a copy of a separate public liability insurance policy, organising committees should be required to indemnify the Council, its officers and members against any action arising from the event.
Cllr Philippa Hill-John left the meeting.

149
Planning Applications
There were 5 planning applications to consider:

a) 16/00106/MJR ~ Goitre Fach Farm, Llantrisant Road, St Fagans.  Despite not being in this Council area this was discussed and Council felt that liaison with the affected Community Council was important as well as referring to our objections under the LDP consultation process.  Clerk to arrange
b) 16/00159/MNR ~ D Herbert Builders Ltd, land east of Cardiff road, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.  
c) 16/00092/DCH ~ Mr & Mrs Shefferd, 7 Banc yr Afon, Gwaelod-y-Garth.  No adverse comments.  
d) 16/00095/DCH ~ Mr & Mrs N Jones, 25 Cefn Penuel, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
e) 16/00249/DCH ~ Dr Evans, Little Mill, Tynant Road, Creigiau.  No adverse comments.

150
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	19.1.16
	Sandie Rosser
	1) I have had a report concerning the footpath leading from Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth (by the bus stop) to the footbridge to Taff's Well. This is situated on the eastern side of Main Road between the junctions with South Glade and Viaduct Road.  Apparently there is a large puddle, which is ponding on the footpath near the bus stop.  It appears that a vehicle has been driven down the footpath from the bus stop to the bridge and churned up the verge leaving a great deal of mud on the footpath making it difficult for pedestrians to walk across.

2) There is no bus timetable in the bus-shelter referred to above for the 136 Pentyrch bus heading into Cardiff.

3) The gully on Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth on the western side of the road near to the Georgetown junction, is again blocked and needs clearing out, also the grill is corroded.
	Email to C2C

	1.2.16
	Nicola Howard
	Reporting of overflowing bin at Pen y Cwm/bottom of Mountain Road, Pentyrch
	Email to C2C

	1.2.16
	Sandie Rosser
	Reporting of large lorry with scaffolding on it which is causing an obstruction at Gwaelod y Garth.
	Email to PC Julie Jones

	6.2.16
	John Harrison
	The pavement outside the School is in real need of attention, with some areas quite dangerous.  There is also the long outstanding work on the pavement easing, particularly at the School Entrance .Parents with prams, scooters, wheelchairs, just walking etc. have real difficulties. There have been recent accidents on the pavement.  
	Email to CC Gavin Hill John

	8.2.16
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	A Creigiau resident has been in touch with me with regard to the 124 bus service from Maerdy through Creigiau going to Cardiff which will come to an end on 1st April.  From April 1st, instead of bus 124, Creigiau residents will have to catch the Pentyrch 136 service.  This means that Creigiau residents will have to go through Pentyrch and Whitchurch and the journey will take over an hour to reach Cardiff.  In addition, they won’t be able to travel by bus to Llandaff or Pontcanna or in the other direction to Talbot Green and to the Royal Glamorgan hospital in Llantrisant.  Many elderly people live in Creigiau many of whom don’t drive, so losing the 124 bus service will cause big problems for them.  It’s also a problem having to catch the 122 service on Llantrisant Road as Heol Ty Nant and Robin Hill are dangerous for pedestrians due to the heavy traffic and potholes.  Would it be possible, for example, to persuade the 122 service to come through Creigiau? This service runs every 20 minutes; why wouldn’t it be possible to have one of them come through Creigiau once an hour? The 122 runs half empty during the day but still runs every 20 minutes.  
[This issue was discussed in depth at the meeting on 15.2.16  and it was agreed that the Clerk would write to CCC & RCT to establish which LA had put the route out to tender and why the route was being dropped at a time when the provisions of the LDP required greater public transport not less]
	Clerk to arrange 

	9.2.16
	Sandie Rosser
	Request to chase up CCC regarding the lack of signage to GYG on the Mountain Road. 
	Details requested from CCC of the individual responsible, to contact them directly.

	10.2.16
	Stuart Thomas
	Would you please contact CCC and report that the scheduled refuse collection due yesterday 8/2/16 did not happen in Parc y Felin Creigiau.  It appears that this is the same throughout the rest of the village.  With fortnightly black bin collections the wheel bins are full to the brim and cannot wait another week leave alone 2 wees..
	Email to C2C

	12.2.15
	Nikki Howard
	Much has been written about dog fouling and irresponsible owners in the villages, and I know we have frequently discussed the issue in monthly meetings. Please can I propose that we buy some of these signs to place at strategic parts of the villages?  http://www.keepbritaintidy.org/dog-poo-fairy/72/20/1/1005/13  I actually resent having to spend money on these signs, but nothing else we have done seems to have improved the situation.  As to the number needed, I am going to suggest that we provide each village with 10 signs which will cost £30.  I will try and persuade a Welsh speaker to produce a similar one in Welsh, just in case the selfish owners are not bi-lingual!
	Clerk to arrange

	15.2.16
	Sandie Rosser
	I am also annoyed that the bus that goes to GYG from Whitchurch regularly misses out a stop in Whitchurch leaving GYG shoppers stranded.  I would ask that the Clerk asks Cllr Gavin Hill-John to enquire as to why this practice has begun.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.2.16
	Sandie Rosser
	The issue I raised last April regarding signage has still not been resolved and no response has ever been received from CCC.  I would ask the Clerk officially complains to CCC regarding their failure to respond.
	Clerk to arrange

	15.2.16
	Nikki Howard
	I have submitted an FOI request to CCC to establish how much CCC spends on flora and fauna in this area compared to other areas of CCC.
	For information

	15.2.16
	Chris Priday
	The following street lights in Pentyrch are not working

1. Column No. 2 on Lon y Fro

2. Column No 2 on Pant Glas

I would be grateful if you could advise CCC
	Clerk to arrange

	15.2.16
	Chris Priday
	Cllr Gavin Hill-John mentioned Church Road earlier and I am reminded that there is a very large pot-hole on the eastern side of the carriageway between Ashgrove and Llys-Coed.  This pot-hole is at the narrowed bends and it is very difficult to avoid when there is traffic coming the other way.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.40 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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